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To whom it my concern, I am writing to demand that West Valley
Animal Shelter not be closed down. I have utilized the services
and resources of the West Valley Animal Shelter several times in
the last thirty plus years. It is very conveniently located for the
west side. I have adopted my pets from this shelter, this where I
come to pay my pet licenses and where I come to ask questions
regarding pet issues etc. It would be detrimental to the west side if
West Valley Animal Shelter were to be permanently closed.
Those of us who utilized the services provided by West Valley
Animal Shelter will no longer have a reliable resource readily
available to us. To be forced to depend on an already over
populated East Valley Shelter will only discourage citizens from
West Valley to travel the distance to utilize the services there.
Please don’t take this valuable resource from our community.
Thank you kindly, Sondra Donaway
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Date Submitted: 10/05/2020 08:58 PM
Council File No: 20-1114

Comments for Public Posting: It saddens me as a volunteer that no one is listening to our
concerns of giving away West Valley shelter to rescue groups to
house their rescues. And there is no guarantee more pets will be
rescued from the shelters that are left. Who’s paying for all the
upgrades to West Valley interior if there are budget cuts? It seems
a lot of money is being spent that should be going to paying
salaries.



